

## Department of Law "Building Pride In Providence"

Joseph M. Fernandez
City Solicitor
Mayor

David N. Cicilline

12 March 2007

Joseph Martella, RIDEM/OWM 235 Promenade Street Providence, RI 02908

Via Electronic and First-Class Mail

RE: Former Gorham Manufacturing Facility - Park Parcel, 333 Adelaide Avenue

Dear Mr. Martella:

I am in receipt of a letter dated March 5, 2007 from Legal Counsel Brian A. Wagner on the above-referenced matter. In that letter, received in the Law Department on 7 March, Mr. Wagner invited a City representative to attend the regular meeting of the neighborhood community with DEM.

In attempting to clarify the date with you on Friday of last week, our consultant, Peter Grivers, learned that you believed that the meeting was March 19, and that Mr. Wagner incorrectly had referenced the date of such meeting as 12 March 2007 instead of the date promulgated on the DEM website of 19 March 2007.

I would appreciate it if you would confirm the date and time of such meeting. The City shall send several representatives to be in attendance and respond to questions, as warranted. Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely yours,

Sara Rapport, Esq.

Senior Assistant City Solicitor

- cc: J. Boehnert, Esq., Partridge, Snow, & Hahn (via electronic mail)
  - J. Ryan, Esq., Partridge, Snow, & Hahn (via electronic mail)
  - J. Simmons, City of Providence (via electronic mail)
  - T. Deller, Providence Redevelopment Agency (via electronic mail)
  - A. Sepe, Providence Dept. of Public Property (via electronic mail)
  - T. Gray, RIDEM Assistant Director (via regular mail)
  - L. Hellested, RIDEM OWM (via regular mail)
  - T. Regan, EA Eng., Science, and Technology (via electronic mail)
  - P. Grivers, EA Eng., Science and Technololgy (via electronic mail)